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Given the pandemic there were no typical sort outs however, in September 3 “bubbles” were 

formed with 2 “groups” in each. Through the remainder of the season as the province allowed 

and disallowed hockey to continue the bubbles and groups remained relatively the same. Some 

players were added or removed as the season went on but the average number of participants 

in U13 was around 45 +/-. Each group was lucky enough to have a goalie which we were all very 

grateful for. 

The bubbles and groups were sorted based on previous teams, levels, skills and knowledge of 

player’s ability. Based on my observations and feedback from all “group leaders” the players were 

placed appropriately. 

 

During the season there was one positive Covid-19 case reported that affected one bubble which 

then required that bubble to isolate for 14 days. There was ice time lost however we were 

fortunate to be able to add on ice time at the end for those groups. The MDHA acted very quickly 

and proactively to notify all close contacts which helped stop the spread.  

 

In a typical season this report would show year end standings for our teams, this season everyone 

was a GOLD MEDAL winner! Thank you so much to the amazing volunteers who made this season 

work in a world that seemed to be working against us and to the players and families who 

supported us along the way.  

 

Way to go JETS! Stay Safe and see you next season at the rink. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Julia Tuff                                                                

MDHA U13 Convenor                                 


